
STILLWATER TOWNSHIP
NEWSLETTER
January 13, 2023

DATES TO REMEMBER:
Martin Luther King Day - School Closed
PTA Family Fun Night 1/19/23
Board of Education Meeting 1/23/23 at 7:00 PM
Progress Reports go home 1/25/23
PTA Meeting 1/30/23 6:00 PM

SECOND GRADE NEWS
Exciting news from Second Grade! The students are participating in a reading challenge this month.
Second graders have begun learning about bigger books and how to keep track of their reading. This
means students are choosing to read longer and more difficult stories. They are discovering how
bigger books mean authors sometimes use figurative language, such as comparisons or idioms. The
entire grade is challenged to read 250 books by January 31st! Each student is recording books that
they read at school and at home. Best of luck to our growing readers. You can do it!

Mrs. Collier

THIRD GRADE NEWS
Third grade students are learning all about animal social and group behavior. Students wrote
argument paragraphs using Google Slides on why living in groups helps some animals survive. We
have studied bees, elephants, wolves, and more! Students are utilizing Google Classroom as a
resource to view and submit some of their assignments.

In math, we are continuing to reinforce multiplication facts. Students have been introduced to
patterns in multiplication, various strategies to solve multiplication problems, and applying their skills
to real-life world problems. Students continue to practice their multiplication songs at school and
make connections to learning at home by completing their weekly fact fluency log!



Mrs. Phlegar

NEWS FROM MRS. McGOWAN
Happy New Year! We hope everyone feels refreshed and ready to get back into the swing of things! We
have been having so much fun writing "How To..." pieces. Before the Holiday Recess, we made hot
chocolate to help us write our "How To Make Hot Chocolate" writing piece. It was a perfect treat to
warm us up! In math, students are adding 2-digit numbers, solving 2-step word problems, multiplying,
rounding to the nearest 10 and 100, and representing rational numbers on a coordinate plane. During
the month of December, we shared our own family holiday traditions before learning all about holiday
traditions around the world. It was so fun to hear the family traditions of our friends and those around
the world. Have you chosen a New Year's Resolution? We have all chosen an individual New Year's
Resolution and decided to hang it up in our classroom as a reminder to keep working toward our goal.
We are looking forward to all the fun events to come this Winter!

Mrs. McGowan

MAKERSPACE NEWS - MRS. MAKAREVICH
Makerspace News!

Kindergarten & 1st Grade
Raise the Roof! Students are engaged in an Engineering Design Process Unit that explores
shelters.
They are learning the steps of the EDP:

Ask, imagine, plan, create, improve
Ask them how they plan to help Penny, the dog!

2nd Grade
Aquaponics in the Makerspace

Students have created journals to record information about what an aquaponics
system includes and how it works.
Seeds have been planted in our system and we are currently growing lettuce, spinach,
kale, and marigolds!

3rd Grade
Dash, the robot, and the Blockly App

Students are learning the basics of block coding using the friendly blue robot named
Dash!
By interacting with block coding puzzles, students are learning to write their own
programs to help Dash complete tasks and unlock more challenges!

4th Grade
Leif Catches the Wind - Engineering Design Process Unit

Students are learning the steps of the EDP while exploring the power of the wind as they
read the story of Leif and design a project powered by the wind.

5th Grade
Recycled Racers! Engineering Design Process Unit

Students are exploring the construction of wheels and axles as they prepare to utilize
the steps of the EDP to create a Recycled Racer!



6th Grade
EmPowered Schools Program

Through Sustainable Jersey for Schools, we were invited to participate in this special
program.
Students are learning about energy, its use, and ways to conserve energy and
resources.
All families of Stillwater students are eligible to request a free energy-saving kit for
home.

You can easily order one for your home using this link:
Energy Saving Kit

The kit includes the following:
4 - 9W A19 LED light bulbs (2700k)
2 - Niagara Bubble Faucet Spray Aerator
1 - Niagara Earth Showerhead (Chrome)

HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS
Looking for fun and healthy ideas to do as a family to kick off the New Year? Check out the calendar
below for fun things to do and ways to stay active and healthy!

Mrs. Earley

pdf
HPE-Calendar-January-2023-Elementary-English (1).pdf

Download
251.7 KB

MUSIC NEWS
After a fantastic concert this past December, our Select Choir, Advanced and Beginner Bands are
starting to learn new music for our Spring Concert. Most of our music classes have been learning to
compose their own songs using an online resource called Chrome Music Lab: Song Maker. The
students have been focused on creating pieces that use repeating patterns and are experimenting
with high, low, long and short sounds and changing the instruments to see how it impacts the
feel/mood of their songs. In kindergarten, we have been working on marching and playing instruments
to a steady beat while listening to famous marches by composer J.P. Sousa.

Miss O'Brien

YEARBOOK NEWS
ATTENTION 6TH GRADE PARENTS:

It is that time of the year for you to submit your child's baby picture for the yearbook. You may email
the baby photo to meghan.earley@stillwaterschool.net or you may send in a copy and we will scan the
photo and get it back to you! We would like to have them all by the end of January.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeH413k2iGwd-knNPsK2iyk-tn2keVBJ7L8cErFuv7akxT6JA/viewform?fbzx=-3203353436433909166
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/63bd96e50963c25145775726
mailto:meghan.earley@stillwaterschool.net


Thank You!

Mrs. Earley & Mrs. Riva

YEARBOOK ORDERS
Our yearbook sale has begun! What better way to remember the 2022-2023 school year than by
purchasing a yearbook. The cost this year is $24! There are two ways you can order. By using the link
below and ordering online or sending in the money to your child's homeroom teacher! Flyers will be
coming home with students next week as well as order forms if you prefer to send the money into the
school. For ordering or payment questions, please contact Kimberly Williams Administrative Assistant
to the Superintendant at 973-383-6635 or email kimberly.williams@stillwaterschool.net.

Mrs. Earley

https://jostensyearbooks.com/?REF=A09873794
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